
 

KEY DATES 2022 

 
 

NOVEMBER 

Mon 21– 25 - Grade 5/6 Camp Rumbug 

Mon 28 - Swimming Commences 

Tues 29 -  Whole School Transition 

 

DECEMBER 

Tues 6 - whole School Transition 

Fri 9 - Swimming Ends 

Mon 12 - Gr 6 Graduation - 5.30-7.30pm 

      Graduation Disco - 7.30-9pm 

Tues 13 - Whole School Transition 

Tues 13 - Yr 7 State School Orientation 
Wed 14 - Professional Practice Day 

    (No students required at school) 

Thurs 15 - House Athletics/Track Day 

   (Whole School) 

Thurs 15 - Carols Night 

Fri 16 - Gr 6 Long Lunch 

Mon 19 - Gr 6 Fun Day - Gumbuya World 

Tues 20 - FINAL DAY OF SCHOOL 

 1.30pm Dismissal 

Thursday  17th November 2022        TERM 4 WEEK 7 
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DATES AND TIMES TO REMEMBER: 
 

TERM DATES 2022 
Term 1:        31 January – 8 April 

Term 2:       26 April – 24 June 

Term 3:       11 July – 16 September 

Term 4:       3 October – 20 December 
 

CURRIC. & PROF. PRAC. DAYS 2022  

Wed Dec 14th  
 

PUBLIC HOLIDAYS 2022 
Tue, 1 Nov 2022   Melbourne Cup 

 

TIMETABLE 

Commence 8.58 Line-up Bell-Music 

  9am 2nd Bell  

Recess  11.00 -  11.30am 

Lunch   1.40 -  2.30pm 

School Finishes         3.30pm 

 

Message From The Principal   
  

This year has been our first full year of schooling in some time and as such, we can see 

the students beginning to fatigue. I’m sure as parents we can also feel the effects of the 

previous few years and the toll that Covid has taken. Teachers are very mindful of 

this  and are doing their best to be supportive, but it is in the yard that we most often 

see issues bubble over. We regularly discuss with our students the importance of 

regulating their responses and the strategies they can use to help them. If you notice 

your child is “hitting the wall”, ask them about their Zones of Regulation. They 

should be able to tell you some of the strategies that we discuss to help them get back 

to the green zone where they are happy, calm and focused on their learning. Some of 

these strategies might be as simple as taking a few deep breaths or counting to ten 

before reacting to something that has upset them, but most importantly, if your child 

feels like they are no longer in control, ask them to try to remember to find a teacher 

or a supportive friend. As you read this, we have only 23 more school days until the 

end of the year. Hopefully the weather will start to be a little kinder to us and we can 

enjoy the big events remaining in the year, which will hopefully spread a little more 

joy and enthusiasm to help us power through. 

 

Community Engagement – Changes to Parents On Site 

At our School Council meeting earlier in the week, we discussed the current 

arrangements for parents coming on site first thing in the morning. The time has come 

to revert back to pre-Covid conditions and effective immediately, parents are 

welcome to bring their children into the school grounds from 8:45am. With this in 

mind, there are a number of caveats: 
 

1. Teachers are not available for impromptu meetings before school. If you need 

to speak with your child’s teacher, we expect that families will continue to make an 

appointment. It is simply not fair to doorstop a teacher at 8:57am when their focus is 

on starting the school day for all children in their class. 

 

2. We request that parents let their children enter their respective buildings 

independently. All of our students have proven how independent they can be. We do 

not want them to regress because a parent is hanging their bag on their hooks or 

carrying their lunchbox into the classroom. They are quite capable of doing this by 

themselves. Parents should farewell their child/ren as they move to the line up area. 

 

3. Respect the Kiss and Go drop off zone at the front of the school. Parking 

restrictions are a Monash Council matter and this will not change. Parents cannot 

leave their car unattended to enter the school grounds. This may incur a fine if 

inspectors are in the area. If you choose to use this parking area, you must move your 

vehicle within 5 minutes. This also applies after school. Additional parking is 

available at Gladeswood Reserve. 
 

We look forward to parents mingling on site again and building deeper family and 

school connections. We would like to thank families for their strong support of the 

previous model. It has shown just how independent our students can be and it has led 

to a settled start to the school day. Where possible, we do encourage families to 

continue this practice, but by the same token, we respect the importance of families 

coming together at school. 
 

Prep 2023 Parent  

Information Evening  

Wed 30th Nov 

6.30-7.30pm 
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2023 Parent Contributions 
Soon parents will be receiving the 2023 Parent Contribution letter. The letter will outline what I feel is incredible value provided by 

MPS. For less than $10 a week we take the hassle out of securing stationery and books, resources for art, PE, music, STEM and Spanish, 

not to mention the variety of digital learning tools that we can source at a significantly discounted rate. Some of these items, if 

purchased privately, would be upwards of 5 times the cost. Under the new rules, schools are required to provide a basic education for 

free. Of course, the fine print is that this really entitles a student of a pencil and a piece of paper to work on (it’s not that basic, but you 

get the idea). Unfortunately, schools did not receive increased funding to offset the changes and it leads to shortfalls in the essential 

items required to provide a quality education 

We appreciate that sometimes finding the money to pay school fees can be difficult, which is why we are always open to a private 

conversation if need be. As such, we always do our best to keep our costs low, but as is the way of the world at the moment, costs of 

supplies are rising. What we have done is reduce the number of items required in the booklist by using existing stock wherever 

possible, but this can only last so long. 

In the end, I strongly urge parents to support the school through making the voluntary contribution. In addition, with future building 

works likely in the not too distant future, you may wish to consider a donation as well. Without your support, the ongoing 

improvements we aim to make take a little longer or may be a little scaled down. In 2023 we are seeking to redo some of our line 

markings and introduce new play markings (e.g. snakes and ladders), replace the courtyard seating, install a covered way to the 5/6 

portables and renovate the old library, just to name a few projects. With your continued support, we can continue to make our school 

the heart of the Mulgrave community and the best that it can be. 
 
2022 State Election 

Unfortunately, we have not had enough volunteers to run a BBQ on election day. Whilst it’s always nice to draw a crowd of voters, we 

recognise that with more and more pre-polling, less and less people are attending on the day, leading to lower revenues from such 

fundraising.  

My thanks to those who volunteered nevertheless. Of course, as the parents of MPS head to the ballot box, we are in the fortunate 

position where both major parties have made a significant commitment to developing our school. We look forward to working with 

the elected government to make those commitments a reality by creating a new STEM centre and library, as well as a new entry and 

turning circle at the tennis club corner of the school. 

 

Late Arrivals and Uniforms 
As mentioned in my last newsletter piece, lateness continues to be an issue. On Tuesday morning our foyer was full of students who 

needed to sign in. Myself and Viki helped them use the tablet to speed up the process, however the point remains that students simply 

need to be at school a few minutes earlier. I urge all families to aim to be at school by 8:55am, so that your child can comfortably make 

it to the line up area and make their way in to class at 8:57am, ready to learn at 9am sharp. In addition, students are being seen more 

and more in the incorrect uniform. The uniform list is available on the website and we would ask that families respect the school rules 

in this area and purchase the appropriate items. If your child cannot wear a uniform item on a particular day, a note explaining this 

would be appreciated. For most students though, the school provides a wide range of uniform options which can easily be purchased 

via PSW in Glen Waverley. 

 

Staffing and the 2022/3 Transition Program 
The school is finalising staffing arrangements for 2023. As parents would be aware, we are in the midst of a teacher shortage and this 

also creates opportunity for some of our current staff. In 2023, Ms Melnyk, Miss Eden, Mr Louey and Mrs Stephanou will all be taking 

up roles in new schools. In addition, Miss Hickleton and Miss Pope will be taking 12 months leave to pursue their travel interests. This 

has meant that we have had to undertake significant recruiting this year, which remains ongoing as you read this. In our next 

newsletter I hope to be able to publish our full staff list for 2023, which will be soon after your child meets their new teacher for the 

first time on Nov 29th. The transition program will run over three weeks, where your child can get to know their new classmates and 

teacher ahead of the school holidays, meaning they will be ready to hit the ground running at the start of the new school year. 

 

Families Moving On 
If your child/ren are planning a move and will not be returning to MPS in 2023, can you please advise the office as soon as possible as 

we finalise grade lists and budgets for 2023. 

 

Finally, best wishes for our Year 5 & 6 campers as they head off next Monday. For the Year 6’s I hope it is the start of a wonderful 

conclusion to your time at MPS and for the Year 5’s, I hope it is a time where you can see your classmates in new and positive ways 

that sets up a brilliant final year of primary school. 

 

Charles Spicer 
Principal 
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Dear families 
 

Soon your child will be coming home with some raffle tickets. These raffle tickets 
are .50c each and there are 10 tickets per family ($5.00 worth in total). 
Please ensure that a name and contact number is clearly marked on the raffle 

tickets.  

The raffle prizes will be various Hampers made up of vouchers, food and gifts.   
We would also like to ask for as many donations for the hampers as possible.  
Donations can be left in the boxes in the office foyer, and can include Christmas 
decorations, shortbread, Christmas pudding, chocolates and other Christmas non-
perishable food (please check the food is not past its use by date) and gift items.  
 
The raffle will be drawn during our Carols on Thursday 15th December and all 

winners will be notified. 

We thank you for your support! 
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Dear Parents  
 
As we finally move into the warmer weather, the risk of Thunderstorm Asthma and severe 
Hayfever symptoms increases. 
 
Thunderstorm asthma can happen suddenly to people in spring or summer when there is a 
lot of pollen in the air and the weather is hot, dry, windy and stormy. 
 
High amounts of pollen, especially during windy days can get stuck in eyelashes cause 
ongoing irritation for Hayfever suffers. 
 
Below are some strategies for preventing and managing symptoms 
 
• Alert the school by email if your child is at risk of severe symptoms. 
 

• Be aware of high pollen days using a weather app. 
 

• Ensure that your child has taken an antihistamine that morning. Speak to your Pharmacist   
     about the most appropriate antihistamine as needs can sometimes change. 
 

• Encourage your child to remember their Preventer inhaler (Flixotide) if appropriate and  
      prescribed by a Medical Practitioner. 

 
**A reminder that medication cannot be left with the student.  All medication must be 
presented to the office where a Medication Authority Form can be filled out by a parent or 
guardian. 
 
Thank you! 
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Class Name Reason 

6G Jerzey W For your enthusiasm, support and hard work throughout the entire Market Day experience. You were amazing, 
thank you! 

6J Max C For your fantastic efforts selling raffle and Market Day tickets! 

6T Mira S 
Jordan M 

For displaying creativity and keen intellect during the Survival Project - you're too clever, Mira! 
For always being fantastic, working hard and helping others. Keep being awesome, Jordan! 

5H Aleena B 
Samara  A 

For a fantastic Market Day stall. Your hard work really paid off! 
For working hard on her Market Day stall. It was a great success! 

5N Emmanuel H 
Isabella T 
Oliver G 

For writing a fantastic procedure text about how to start a fire and keep it burning! 
For her wonderful efforts in preparing for her Market day stall and serving many happy customers! 
For his energy and enthusiasm while running his Market Day stall disguised as Spiderman! 

3/4K Nadja S For consistently displaying an enthusiastic attitude and doing so with a smile on your face. Well done Nadja. 

3/4K Henry H For consistently being willing to accept and apply feedback to improve. Keep up the improvement in your 
organisational skill and focus. 

3/4C Tiffany Z 
Kenisha P 
Isaiah P 

For her ability to adapt to any situation, well done Tiffany! 
For always showing respect to yourself and others.  Just Brilliant! 
For showing persistence with maths and tackling all problems with gusto. 

3/4M Athan S 
 
Hiya M 
  
Ally C 

For showing persistence and staying focused to produce an excellent explanation about the Frog's Life cycle. Well 
Done! 
For being a wonderful helper in class and writing an excellent explanation text on the Lifecycle of the Frog, that 
includes many scientific words! Great job. 
For always trying her hardest! Ally has a great attitude to learning and I am proud of her persistence. Keep up the 
great work. 

3/4L Jeremy P 
Simon D 

For a very detailed and well labelled diagram of the Frog Lifecycle. Well done, Jeremy! 
For completing his Farm Project to a very high standard. Well done Simon. You are a superstar! 

3/4S Liam C For writing some insightful comments on the characters of our mentor text, Fox. 

2B Scarlett C For working to her best to create a wonderful procedural text on how to bake Strawberry Muffins. Well done! 

2E Maddie D 
Lexie K 
Lisandi W 

For writing interesting dialogue that hooked the audience in, well done Maddie! 
For her excellent understanding of directional language, great job Lexie! 
For her positive start at Mulgrave P.S. keep up the great work! 

2L Alicia W 
Noah L 

For a fantastic job of creating and using dialogue correctly. 
For really embracing his character when reading during Reader's Theatre. 

2M Indi B For being a persistent and respectful learner when contributing to whole class discussions. Keep it up Indi! 

1M Anna M 
Scarlett W 

For her beautifully fluent reading during her Reader's Theatre presentation. Amazing effort Anna! 
For writing creative dialogue for her fairy tale. Excellent work Scarlett! 

1P Braxston S 
Dane B 

For always trying his best and putting in amazing amount of effort. Well done Braxston! 
For finding and describing shapes, your effort has been fantastic. Keep up the great work Dane! 

1E Eli T 
Chenuthi P-K 

For trying extra hard this week to think of 'oy' words for spelling this week. Great work! 
For writing dialogue for her fairy tale using amazing spelling and punctuation. Amazing work! 

Prep K Max L 
Cadence J 
Levi W 

For putting in a huge effort to learn your magic words. You're doing so well, keep it up Max! 
For her outstanding presentation of reading tasks. Well done Cadence! 
For being such a positive and friendly class member and trying extra hard to learn all of your magic words! 

Prep C Anika G 
Viaan C 

For always showing kindness and respect. Thank you for being such a lovely class member Anika! 
For sharing great ideas in class discussions and trying his best. Keep it up Viaan! 

Prep H Luca U 
Amy D 

For thinking so carefully and sharing great thoughts during reading. Superstar! 
For working so hard on her writing, improving every week. Keep it up! 
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What are your children really fighting about? 
 
If you have more than one child, I bet you have yelled at your kids, "Be nice to each other!" 
But has that phrase ever worked in the history of humankind? Have any children suddenly 
stopped and thought, "You're right! I had forgotten to be nice to my brother. Thanks for the 
reminder, Mum."? 
 
Siblings fight. Even though they seem to be fighting over who holds the TV remote, who gets 
through a door first or who can play with an old toy that someone found in the basement 
that no one has been interested in for four years, very often they are really fighting over you. 
 
They want you to intervene in the situation and prove your love for them, preferably by 
annihilating their brother.  If your kids know you love them equally and have no favourites, 
you will take away a lot of the fuel for sibling rivalry. Life isn't fair – but that doesn't let us off 
the hook. We should seek to be as fair as we can. A kitchen timer can be a wonderful 
independent referee for controlling turns on a game, trampoline or laptop. 
 

Ali 
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